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President’s Letter
Hello Gang, 

Thanks to all of you for putting up with me for the past couple of years as President.  It has been an honor to serve as President and I hope that something that I did helped the organization in some small way.  Although my time as President also coincided with some challenges on the home front, it was a testament to the quality of the people in our organization that our group still functions so well through the dedication of so many individuals and all the little and big things that they do.

It’s a wonderful group of people that we have and I look forward to each event I attend.  The enjoyment is not only because of honoring our Civil War heritage, but because also that I enjoy being with the group.

Brian's top 3 reasons for not showing up for the meetings/events: 1) I gotta something to do with the grandkids, 2) my wife took my keys to work with her, 3) my knee hurts, and 4) I gotta work.  Did I say I can't count?

Remember that so much of what we do as an organization is driven by those that show up at our business meetings.  If you would like to have a greater influence in the events we participate in, or details of those events, please come to the meetings.  During the next few months, we will be doing a lot with calendaring events for 2012.  Come to the meetings, be there, and be involved.  If you can't make the meetings, contact a member of the board, or send an email to the yahoo group.  Get a discussion started.

A big thanks to Mike Reznor for providing our website for the past umm-teen years or so.  It has truly been an asset to the Society to have that available and provide a web presence for us.  I'm taking the website over now and I've got some ideas for things that I want to try to do with it.

Thanks, 
Prez Brian
Civilian Report

 

I hope that everyone had a wonderful Christmas and a great start to the New Year.
All we had going on this past month was Christmas at the Stone house. I was unable to attend on Saturday so I missed dinner and the meeting. I did however make it to the house for a few hours on Sunday. I understand that everyone had a wonderful time and that dinner was delicious. The ladies did work on the quilt on Saturday and it is looking great, thank you Miss Kim! I want to thank Miss Melissa for all of her help and taking care of my duties for me. Also, a thank you goes out to Miss Christine for preparing the ham for dinner. I would also like to thank any and all ladies that helped at the house with the cookies and punch. You are a great group of ladies and always are at the ready to help, whatever the task is, be it at the house or in camp. 
As I stated, I was not at the meeting but I understand that it was suggested that the civilians need to be a little more organized in that we need to make a contact list for new members. So, I would like to ask for volunteers for such a list. I am more than willing to answer any questions that anyone has. My number is 724-992-8086. Just leave me a message and I will get back to you. If I don't know the answer to your quarry, for I am by no means an expert, I will find someone who does. Between us all, I am sure we can answer anything that anyone needs to know. We have a very open and outgoing group of ladies and we will do what we can for the betterment of our group. 

I know that Camp Maxwell is 8 months away, but ladies, please be thinking about what you would like to do and have at this event. This is a major MAX effort event for the 10th and we need to do ourselves proud. Please let me know what your thoughts and ideas are for the civilian side of this event.
I hope to see as many of you at the meetings in the following months since a lot of plans need to be made and we could use as much input as possible.
 

See you all at January's meeting. 
Respectfully yours,

Cynthia L. Makoby

Civilian Coordinator 

 O Captain! My Captain

O Captain! My Captain, our fearful trip is done,

The ship has weather’d every rack,

The prize we sought is won,

The port is near, the bells I hear,

The people all exulting,

While follow eyes the steady keel,

The vessel grim and daring;

But O heart! heart! heart!

O the bleeding drops of red,

Where on the deck my Captain lies,

Fallen cold and dead.

O Captain! My Captain, rise up and hear the bells;

Rise up – for you the flag is flung – for you the bugle trills;

For you bouquets and ribbon’d wreaths – 

For you the shores a-crowding;

For you they call, the swaying mass, their eager faces turning;

Here Captain, dear father!

This arm beneath your head;

It is some dream that on the deck,

You’ve fallen cold and dead.

My Captain does not answer, his lips are pale and still;

My father does not feel my arm, he has no pulse nor will;

The ship is anchor’d safe and sound, its voyage closed and done;

From fearful trip, the victor ship, comes in with object won;

Exult, O shores and ring, O bells!

But I, with mournful tread,
Walk the deck my Captain lies,

Fallen cold and dead.

Walt Whitman, 1881, The Quotable American Civil War 

The Diary of a Confederate Soldier

Sickness is more to be dreaded by far in the army, than the bullets.  No bravery can be achieve any thing against it.  The soldier may sicken and die, without receiving any attention but from the rough hands of his fellow soldiers.  When buried he is soon forgotten.  Not a stone is raised to tell his living name, age or face.  But many a bitter tear is shed over his melancholy fate by kind friends far away.

C.S. Corporal, James E. Hall; diary entry November 19, 1861
Minutes from the December, 2011 meeting

The original meeting minutes received from Lisa Black are lodged in my computer, and I am unable to retrieve them for the newsletter.  Therefore, I will try to give an accounting of the meeting from my memory.  Hear goes nothing!

Meeting was held following an excellent dinner put on by our Civilian Corp.  A great thank you was given to Cindy Makoby, Melissa Evans and Christine Hoffman for their part in this weekend.

Treasurer’s and Secretary’s reports received and approved.

The events upcoming are the USV and PRVC meetings to be held on January 21, 2012.  Captain Dave and Lt. Evans will be attending the USV meeting and casting our ballots.  One of the major points of discussion will be the Shiloh event to be held at the end of March, 2012.  A group/individual decision will need to be made in January or February about the 10th involvement in the Shiloh event.  Vans are still being considered.
No other events are necessary to discuss at this time, but it was noted that the 10th must begin preparing now for the Camp Maxwell event to be held in August of 2012.

Captain Dave reported the following command structure was nominated for the 2012 season:

Captain: David Robinson, Jr.

1st Lt: Chris Evans

2nd Lt: Jake Frampton

1st Sgt: Todd Frampton

2nd Sgt: Dave Rouda

3rd Sgt: Brian Lebeck

4th Sgt: Ken Hoffman

Corporals:

Kim Olar

Joel Black

Jerry Stumpf, Jr.

Jerry Stumpf, Sr.

Nick Lambert

Judi Novak
Elections were held for the Society’s Administrative staff for the 2012 season.  Those elected are as follows:

President:  Joel Black

Vice president:  Ken Hoffman

Treasurer:  Tim Bennett

Secretary:  Christine Hoffman

Civilian coordinator:  Cindy Makoby
2011 Christmas dinner and meeting officially closed.  Hope this helped a little.  Sorry for the glitch.
Reported by:  Ken Hoffman
 

